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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BRA REFRIGERATION END USERS SECTION 

HELD ON 14th MARCH 2024
COMMENCING AT 10:30am (hybrid meeting)

PRESENT











Paul Arrowsmith
Chair
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Matthew Reeves-Smith


Tesco
Danny Ryan


Waitrose 
Chris Yates


FETA

Martyn Cooper


FETA

GUESTS
Caterina Marques


LSBU TICR Project

Henrique Lagoerio


LSBU TICR Project

1
Welcome and Apologies

The Chair welcomed members and guests to the meeting.  
2
FETA Competition Law Guidelines

FETA Competition Law Guidelines were highlighted to attendees.  These are available in the meeting room and at www.feta.co.uk/members/events-and-meetings/schedule-of-all-feta-meetings.  
Under the new circumstances, accepting the Outlook meeting notice was taken as acknowledgement of the guideline’s existence.

3
Minutes of the meeting held on 16th November 2022
These were accepted as a true record of the meeting.
4 
Presentation on TICR project
Caterina and Henrique from the TICR (Transport, Industrial and Commercial Refrigeration) Project presented to members on aspects of the project particularly relevant to the End User sector.

[see slides attached]

There was a lot of interaction around the information presented.  The TICR team were very grateful for the discussion and feedback.

5
Updates
5.1
F Gas Review 
The EU F Gas regulation came into force on the 11th March.  There remain some details to be finalised.  At some webinars with DG Clima over the Christmas period, they advised that there could be some flexibility over quota if this was seen to be impacting on heat pump roll out.

CY presented some slides on the work FETA has been doing with political lobbying over recent months.

[slides attached]

The GB consultation has still not been issued, but we hope this will happen by end March.  It looks like the GB regulation will be introduced under the Climate Change Act.
Amongst some answers to written parliamentary questions we have had tabled, there was a note that mandatory training on flammables will be consulted upon.

5.2
PFAS

No real change on the GB position since the last meeting.  The EU had over 5600 responses to their consultation which could take most of this year to work through.  The EU remain wedded to banning all PFAS and then allowing industry to seek derogations for specific applications.  GB has made it clear that they will approach PFAS bans based on their impact on the environment.
5.3
PE(S)R

This was agreed as a topic for discussion at future meetings.
6
FETA Website
The new website has been well received.  Documents are being reviewed.
7
Embodied Carbon
This item was requested to be added to the agenda at the last meeting.  CY reported that HEVAC were looking at this topic.  MR-S noted that CIBSE were updating TM65 with refrigeration.  He had been in touch with Andrew Rhodes at CIBSE on this.
8
Suggestions for future speakers
CIBSE on Embodied Carbon was suggested, as was HSE.

ACTION: Secretary

9
Any other business
None
10
Meeting dates for 2024
 7th November
Chair………………………………………………                               Date…………………………

